
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
TOWN OF BLACKSTONE 

 
The Town of Blackstone Planning Commission shall hold a Public Hearing on March 6, 2023 at 6:00 p.m., 
in the Town Council Chambers, 100 W. Elm Street, Blackstone, Va.  The purpose of the Public Hearing is 
to consider a request from Richard C. Keller to conditionally rezone two parcels.  These parcels are 
unimproved and are currently zoned R-2, Residential District.  This proposed conditional rezoning 
request would change the two parcels to the R-3, Residential District.  This conditional rezoning, if 
approved would permit the location of a double-wide manufactured home.  The properties are 
designated as Nottoway County Tax Map Numbers 50A38-13-40 & 41.  The subject properties are also 
known as 217 Forest Drive.  The Planning Commission may make a recommendation following this 
public hearing.  Any person desiring to speak for or against the request should attend the Public Hearing 
at the above stated date and time.  Questions or requests for additional information should be directed 
to the Town Manager at philipv@townofblackstoneva.com or (434) 292-7251.  It is the Town’s intention 
to comply with the ADA.  Any person requiring physical or sensory accommodation should contact the 
Town Manager’s office no later than 5:00 p.m. March 2, 2023. 
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